
 

  

 
 

Luxembourg, 29 November 2019 

 

Scientific Committee on Consumer Safety (SCCS)  

WG on Nanomaterials in Cosmetic Products 

 

26 November 2019 

 

Minutes 

 

 

1. Welcome and apologies, approval of the agenda and declaration of interests 

The Chair welcomed the participants. One apology was received. 

The agenda was adopted without changes.  

The minutes of the previous meeting were endorsed by written process by the WG 

members and published on the website. 

The Chair invited participants to declare any interest regarding matters on the agenda. None 

of the participants declared any interest conflicting with the matter on the agenda. 

  

2. List of points discussed  

 

2.1. New mandates 

● Mandates on Nano gold/colloidal gold and nano platinum/colloidal platinum 

have been adopted by the SCCS at the plenary meeting of 30-31 October 2019 

and published. Rapporteurs have been selected. 

 

2.2. Legislative points from GROW 

● Opinion on SAS: According to the information received from the Applicant, a 

Corrigendum of the Opinion will be prepared. The new version has been 

endorsed by the WG. The Applicant will be informed via DG GROW. 

● GROW Call for Data for copper, gold and platinum (including colloidal forms): 

https://ec.europa.eu/growth/content/call-data-ingredients-used-cosmetic-

products_en. Data have been received and shared with the respective rapporteurs.  

 

https://ec.europa.eu/growth/content/call-data-ingredients-used-cosmetic-products_en
https://ec.europa.eu/growth/content/call-data-ingredients-used-cosmetic-products_en
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2.3. Draft opinions discussed 

● Draft Opinion on Hydroxyapatite (nano) – submission II. The text was discussed 

and necessary amendments were made. A letter to the Applicant requesting 

further information has been finalised and it will be sent to the Applicants via 

CPNP portal and via e-mail. 

● Draft Opinion on Copper (nano) and Colloidal Copper (nano). The text was 

discussed and necessary amendments were made. A letter to the Applicants 

requesting further information is finalised and it will be sent to the Applicants via 

CPNP portal and via e-mail. 

● Opinion on ZnO coatings. Discussion took place on contributions and 

distribution of new tasks. Next draft will be discussed at the December meeting. 

● Opinion on Gold/colloidal gold and surface modified gold. A letter to the 

Applicants requesting further information is finalised and it will be sent to the 

Applicants via CPNP portal and via e-mail. 

● Opinion on platinum/colloidal platinum. A letter to the Applicants requesting 

further information is currently under discussion. Next draft will be discussed at 

the December meeting. 

 

 

 

2.4. Comments on Opinions 

● none 

 

3. Next meeting(s)  

19 December 2019 

22 January 2020 

 


